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Tēnā koe  
 
Official Information Act request:[ ] Conflicts of interest 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request received on 30 April 2024. You 
requested: 
 

I would like to request via the OIA a list of all declared conflicts of interest 
given by Ministers in the current government. 

 
Information to be withheld 
The Cabinet Office holds information about declarations of interest made by Ministers. 
The Cabinet Office, on behalf of the Prime Minister, supports Ministers in identifying 
and managing conflicts of interest that may arise in relation to their portfolios or other 
ministerial responsibilities. The Cabinet Office met with all Ministers following their 
appointment, for a confidential discussion about their interests, in line with standard 
practice and the guidance in the Cabinet Manual. 
 
Having considered your request and the information held, I am withholding this 
information under the following sections of the Act:  
 

• section 9(2)(a), to protect the privacy of natural persons;  
• section 9(2)(ba)(ii), to protect information which is subject to an obligation of 

confidence, where the making available of the information would damage the 
public interest;  

• section 9(2)(f)(iv), to maintain the constitutional conventions for the time being 
which protect the confidentiality of advice tendered by Ministers of the Crown 
and officials; and  

• section 9(2)(g)(i), to maintain the effective conduct of public affairs through 
the free and frank expression of opinions by or between or to Ministers or 
officials in the course of their duty.  

 
Successive Ombudsmen have long held the view that Cabinet Office advice to 
Ministers is inherently confidential. It is in the public interest that the Cabinet Office can 
obtain and assess information about conflicts of interest and provide advice to 
Ministers on how to resolve them. Ministers are encouraged to seek advice from the 






